October 20, 1942

dy dear Henry.

I was very delighted to get your letter of lest Thursday, telling me of your first experience with the Hadcliffe Infirmary project.

From what you say, everything is likely to go excellently. In the cases of infants, there will be, I imagine, no room for doubt as to the blood group, whether they live or die, though I suppose the secreting factor may not be diagnosable in the case of early deaths.

I am sure your collaborators in the hospital will begin to see the advantages, rather than the difficulties, of extending the examination to the mother's blood.

Mours sincerely,